
CSGTC AGM 2021


Present: 


Cathy Hollies Rob Skinner Cormac Corrigan Jennifer Wolf-Corrigan Bas Spaargaren

Neil Crosbie Julia Branson Carl Jackson Elizabeth Harrison Gill Cranfield

Waseem Siddique Paul Edmonds Dave Mills Graham Smith Tom Mcardle

Barbara Mcardle Mike Hollies Phil Fowler Howard Machin Sally Reynders-Messenger

Helen Wagstaffe Nick Lemon Kay Eustace Marc Eustace Adrian Moulds

Sue Moulds Pauline Butcher Jenny Rush Jasper Naylor Ann Nye

Agenda Item Details Discussion and Actions

Apologies Shane Lanjani, Rafael McDonnell, Andrew Branning, Jill 
Barrett, Rob Butcher

Minutes from last AGM Any amendments or objections None reported

Thanks to outgoing Committee members Julia Branson - LTA liaison, Membership Secretary and 
members contact

Pauline Butcher - Welfare officer

Waseem Sadique - Treasurer

Gill Cranfield - Fixtures Secretary

Carl Jackson - Men’s team captain

New Committee members Welcome and thanks to: Cathy Hollies (Chair), Elizabeth 
Harrison (Ladies Captain and LTA liaison), Jonty Manuja 
(Clubspark)


Plea for new committee members and members to 
support working parties around social events, open 
days, membership etc. 


Nominations for :

Membership Secretary

Fixtures Secretary

Treasurer

Men’s team Captain

Ladies team captain

LTA Liaison officer


Membership secretary: Jennifer Corrigan

 Nominated by CH, seconded by RS, voted in unanimously. 


Fixtures Secretary: arbara Mcardle

Nominated by GC, seconded by  JB, voted in unanimously. 


Treasurer: Bas Spaargaren

Nominated by CH, seconded by  WS, voted in unanimously. 


This means that the new signatories for the club will be:

Cathy Hollies, Bas Spaargaren and Neil Crosbie (already a signatory)


Mens Team Captain: Neil Crosbie

Nominated by CH, seconded by CJ


Ladies Team Captain: Elizabeth Harrison

Nominated by RS, seconded by NC


LTA Liaison Officer: Jonty Manuja

Nominated by CJ, seconded by PF



Chair’s report Cathy Hollies Cathy’s report Highlights:

Community

Social Media

Ball launcher

Pickle Ball

Finance report Waseem Siddique Waseem’s report

Record levels of membership 

Grants secured 

£52,455

Safeguarding report Pauline Butcher Handover to Neil Crosbie

Membership Update and LTA report Julia Branson Julia’s report

265 members in total

Thank you to Lisa Ewing 

Men’s Captain report Carl Jackson Carl’s report

Ladies Captain Report Elizabeth Harrison Ladies Captain Report 2021.docx

Farnham Captain report Jennifer’s report

Coaches Report Phil Fowler Thanks for the welcome received 

Targets -LTA guidelines - Junior pathway,

Ball colour progression

Groups being successful 

Camps very well attended 

Tots programme has been excellent.

Juniors - league entry if possible

Membership has allowed some of the juniors to be county selected. One 
child being selected internationally. 

Adults - rusty racquets being really well attended.

Looking for more courts.

Really happy with the improvements with the club. 

Question asked about who supports Phil?

Currently parents - currently looking for a junior captain to support with this

Winter doesn’t mean that tennis stops. 

Social Report Rob Skinner Thanks to Phil and Cathy for injecting energy into the club.

Covid didn’t help social activities

Had American tournament

Social Fridays

Open Day - queuing outside!

No international trip this year, but La Manga in for October 2022

Please speak to Rob if you have any suggestions for any social activities

New developments Cathy Hollies Cathy’s report

Question asked by Dave Mills about public court. Cathy answered that there 
is a possibility of us using the public court and the club is looking into this.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Z9QhOjlF7fFM2HEppzxIJ3yynQ58e2ED/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/11L8J1LLAQGobElaTq7BkO7KuJgx2t1Hd/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=117780970463926495187&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1v3hrQEyttlZbpwyrRL2sirtJ74mLLfhH/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=117780970463926495187&rtpof=true&sd=true


Upcoming events Neil Crosbie Sunday 19th Mince Pies and Mulled wine after Tennis

January 19th Christmas party at Oaklands

AOB Better balls each week


Julia Branson - Honorary Membership was awarded.

Clarify the men’s times for Wednesday: Mens night will start at 6pm.

Question raised by Sally to ask if Tuesday nights could start before 6pm. 

Thanks to Cormac for the work around the plans for the clubhouse

Pickleball agenda to be discussed

Thanks made for having made the AGM 


